
Catching up with P’Alice with 

regards to her UK’s USW 

experience, she has this to say,  “So, 

I really want to share this with you 

guys especially to my juniors who 

want to come here. Let’s focus on 

education then. Top up degree is not 

intense at all.  In fact, it’s quite calm. 

I got 3 days of studying a week, 

what’s more?  It’s only half a day. 

The professors are super kind and 

caring, also super hilarious. There 

are only 2-3 assignments per term. 

(But it’s a big assignment though.  

Let’s say, 1500-3000 words up 

essay/report/research).” 

She continued, “There is nothing to 

worry about racism and others.  

People here are so respectful and 

friendly.” 

“With connection to staying in the 

accommodation, I am one of the 

Resident Life Programme 

Committee Members.  So, if you’ll 

come here and want to join the team, 

tell me so I get to help the team plan 

some events and trips!  As for today, 

we have a trip to London’s Theme 

Park, the Thorpe Park!  Most of the 

time, every event is free!  

Completely free!  You get free food, 

free cooking class, and maybe a trip 

to somewhere!  Some may cost you 

money, but it’s worth it, trust me.” 

she ended. 

Knowing all these good stories from 

P’Alice herself may inspire STIC 

students to grab the chance to 

experience UK themselves as well.  

P’Alice promised to give our STIC 

community updates of her day to day 

experiences to make our students 

have the feel of being in the UK and 

studying at USW. 
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I was one of the 2 representatives to 

attend the college nursing training to 

participate in the workshop 

specifically for 2nd year nursing 

students around the country with the 

theme "Ethical Leadership Came for 

Nursing Students". From October 22 

to 24, 2022, the event was held at the 

Siri Prapha Conference Room, 

Buddy Oriental Riverside Hotel, Pak 

Kret District, Nonthaburi Province. 

The goals of this activity are to teach 

nursing students about the laws and 

ethics of being a nurse, to practice 

being good leaders and followers, to 

practice assertiveness and listening 

to other people's opinions, to meet 

new people from other colleges and 

universities, and to practice working 

with others. 

This seminar included activities such 

as introducing oneself to others, 

analyzing Ethical Leadership Role 

Models, getting to know each other, 

learning and practicing Ethical 

Leadership Skills for Nursing 

Students, acquiring Change 

Management, Ethical 

Communication, Ethical Reflections, 

and preparing to present Moral 

Project and Commitment. 

It was an opportunity for all 

participants to meet new people, 

collaborate, and gain valuable life 

and learning experiences and 

knowledge. Finally, I was honored 

and grateful to be able to represent 

our university. 

By: Ahtitiya Khamngam, Nursing Science, Year 2 
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On 29 - 30 October 2022, Assistant 

Professor Lieutenant Commander 

Dr. Pongthep Jiraro from the Faculty 

of Education of St. Theresa 

International College participated in 

the supervision workshop which 

aimed to extend help teachers for the 

Local Development Class 6, 

Induction Period (Sa Kaeo, 

Prachinburi, and Nakhon Nayok 

Provinces) which was organized by 

Silpakorn University held at Mida 

Grand Hotel, Nakhon Pathom.  
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Bangkok schools under the 

jurisdiction of the Office of the Basic 

Education Commission commenced 

with the new school term this 

November by holding classes either 

completely on-site or using a mixed 

approach of on-site and online 

learning after reaching high rates of 

complete COVID-19 vaccination 

among students and teachers. 

With this regard, our institution, St. 

Theresa International College is 

opening its doors for the second 

semester for resuming face-to-face 

classes but is still practicing safety 

protocols for the safety of all the 

STICians.  After having a semestral 

break for almost a month, our 

students expressed their excitement 

of seeing, in person, their lecturers, 

friends and classmates again.   

To sum it up, students, teachers, 

administrators and parents have 

already received the 2nd and 3rd 

dose of the vaccine which is a good 

sign to fully achieve COVID-19 

endemic. 

By: Nicole Joyce Osias, Airline Business, Year 1  
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Last 21 October 2022, I had the 

opportunity to participate in STIC 

Knowledge Management Day with 

the theme “Wisdom for Change” 

held at STIC Lobby Administration 

Building. This is an avenue to share 

the best practices in the academic 

field through knowledge sharing and 

presentation.  

Knowledge Management assists 

educational institutions in improving 

their capacity to acquire and share 

information and knowledge, apply to 

resolve many issues, promotes 

research and continuous 

development in the field of 

knowledge (Purwanto et al., 2020). 

At St. Theresa International College, 

this has been a practice that has 

proven to have helped lecturers, 

professors, and students, to be 

acquainted with the current 

innovations in various fields.  

I was one of the exhibitors 

representing the Faculty of 

Humanities and Social Sciences 

during the 1st KM Day of 2022.  I 

presented a tool for reading 

instruction called the Reading 

Canvas.  It is a visual tool used 

during pre-reading, reading, and post

-reading activities. The Reading 

Canvas is ideal for generating ideas 

and developing comprehension 

among learners in a visually 

appealing way. As learners are more 

visual and more technology 

proficient, this can be implemented 

using digital whiteboard apps such as 

Canva, Google Jamboard, Miro, and 

Google Slides. 

This experience helped me to think 

creatively and shared my ideas and 

best practices that I have employed 

in my classes.  During the 

preparation of the exhibit, I was able 

to use my skills in designing the 

collaterals so that I can communicate 

the idea of the reading canvas in a 

manner that can be easily understood 

by everyone.  

As technology and learning evolve, 

teachers should be more agile in 

adapting to new innovations.  I have 

learned that through this activity, 

Knowledge Management Day, it will 

help every teacher and student to be 

more aware of these latest trends and 

have the possibility to use and apply 

these innovations in the classroom 

and even in the real world.  It will 

create a ripple effect as this 

innovation can be applied to other 

fields of specialization as a result of 

sharing this during the STIC 

Knowledge Management Day. 

By:  Ajarn Vandolph Corpuz, Lecturer, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences 
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St. Theresa International College 

dedicated a special day to 

commemorate the death anniversary 

of the beloved King Rama IX 

Bhumipol Adulyadej with some of 

our administrators, lecturers, staff 

and students paying their highest 

respect to the image of the king.  A 

very solemn ceremony was held for 

the STICians to offer their honor to 

the longest monarch in the world.  
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Due to continuous 

heavy rainfall, some 

provinces in the country 

were flooded and major 

rivers’ water level rose 

to dangerous levels.  

The affected provinces 

were Nonthaburi, 

Lopburi, Singburi, 

Chiang Mai, Tak, 

Nakhon Sawan, Ubon 

Ratchathani and some 

roads in Bangkok. 

The government 

mobilized to distribute 

relief goods to the flood 

victims as others were 

relocated to safer areas.  

Fortunately, there were 

only a few casualties as 

Thais were well 

prepared after 

experiencing the huge 

flood that had occurred 

many years back. 

In times of crisis like 

this, people in this 

country willingly 

offered help and support 

to the affected families 

which showed the 

Thainess in them. 



Every year on October 31, the 
holiday of Halloween is observed. In 
2022, Halloween fell on Monday, 
the night before the Western 
Christian holiday of All Saints' Day.  
On November 1, we celebrate all 
saints. Soon, elements of Samhain's 
customs were absorbed into All 
Saints Day. Before Halloween, the 
previous evening was referred to as 
All Hallows Eve. All Hallowtide, the 
season of the liturgical year when 
the dead, including saints, martyrs, 
and all the faithful departed are 
remembered, officially begins on 
this day. Halloween has changed 
throughout the years to become a 
day filled with festivities like trick-
or-treating, carving jack-o-lanterns, 

festive get-togethers, dressing up, 
and enjoying sweets. 

The practice of "mumming" first 
appeared in the Middle Ages when 
people would dress up as ghosts and 
demons and perform songs and play 
scenes door to door in exchange for 
food and drink. The History Channel 
claims that this tradition is thought 
to be the origin of trick-or-treating. 

Without those massive king-sized 
candy bars to make the day pleasant, 
Halloween just wouldn't be the 
same.   However, according to the 
History Channel, there was a period 
when trick-or-treaters instead got 
bits of cake, fruit, nuts, cash, and 
tiny toys instead of any candy at all. 
Candy didn't become a standard on 

the trick-or-treating circuit until the 
1950s, when manufacturers started 
to advertise their products for 
Halloween.  

In Thailand, some families, 
companies and groups of friends 
arrange parties to celebrate the 
Halloween.  Also, some shopping 
malls and bars are decorated in scary 
theme to attract customers.  
Whatever is the purpose of having 
Halloween Day as long as it brings 
fun and joy, then there’s nothing 
wrong to have it celebrated. 
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By: Avelino Tabada II, International Business, Year 1  

Halloween celebration in South Korea 
turns deadly as 151 died and more than 
140 were injured. The majority of the 
deceased were young adults, and 26 
foreigners from 14 different nations. 
This happened on a Sunday night when 
many people have gathered and united 
to participate in the Halloween 
festivities. The 'supposed to be fun 
activity' didn't turn out as the way 
people expected it to be. The huge 
crowd had become drastically unruly as 
the evening went on, No one had clues 
that these celebration-goers were about 
to experience the most traumatic event 
that will put the lives of many on the 
brink of death adding up the record as 
one of the deadliest peacetime accidents 
that happened in the recent history of 
South Korea.  
The police officers have claimed that 

even before the stampede incident they 
already had troubles of maintaining 
control of the crowd.  But what really 
was the real cause of this tragic event? 
Unfortunately, what triggered the crowd 
surge was still unclear.  Some local 
media reports claimed a huge number of 
people flocked to the area after knowing 
that an unnamed celebrity had been 
there. A survivor said, "As people in the 
front fell over, those in the back were 
crushed." Witnesses also reported that 
they have seen people losing their 
footing on the slope and crowds pushing 
in various directions, which led to a 
domino effect. A visiting professor of 
crowd science named G. Keith Still 
claimed that crushing is not the 
attributed cause of death, but 
suffocation.  

This tragic event will forever leave a 
grieving mark on everyone's heart. I 
cannot fathom the pain they have 
endured as they suffocate in the midst of 
the huge crowd. They were expecting to 
have an enjoyable night without having 
in mind that danger awaits and lurks in 
the crowd.  We cannot change what has 
already happened and all we can do is to 
pray for those families who were in 
great loss from the tragic incident.  It 
somehow dawned on me that we really 
cannot tell when our last day on earth is, 
but it does not mean that we have to live 
carelessly just to have fun. We must still 
treasure our lives and be cautious while 
living it up. We have to be critical in 
thinking about the possible outcome in 
every decision we make because who 
knows, what you expect to be fun might 
eventually cost your life. 

By: Shilmie Rosales, Education English, Year 1  

Photo Cr. GPB https://www.gpb.org/ 

Photo Cr. BBC https://www.bbc.com/ 

Photo Cr. Erica Simone/Getty Images   https://www.history.com/ 
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On October 11, 2022, the news about 

a gun and knife attack at a daycare 

center in north-east Thailand has 

alarmed not only the people of 

Thailand, but the whole world as 

well. The suspect was an ex-

policeman who killed at least 37 

people, most of whom were very 

young children. In the wake of the 

incident in Nong Bua Lamphu 

Province, police claimed that 

assailant later killed himself and his 

family after the mass murder. 

Police said that the attacker's weapon 

was a 9 mm pistol that had been 

obtained legally.  According to the 

police, the perpetrator stabbed most 

of his victims before running away. 

The 34-year-old ex-officer was fired 

from his position in June over drug 

use, according to authorities.  If the 

attack had a purpose, it’s still 

unclear. 

The horrific murder in the town of 

Utthai Sawan left at least 23 

youngsters dead. In their sleep, some 

victims as young as two years old 

were attacked. Just over 20 students 

attended school on Thursday due to 

poor weather and a broken-down 

school bus, according to Ms. 

Panchum, the head teacher, who 

stated there are often more than 90 

students present. 

In conclusion, this is a horrifying 

incident not only to the people 

present in the mass murder but also 

to the people who were there to 

witness and lost a loved one in the 

mass slaughter. As a student this 

incident is difficult to take into 

consideration as it gives us the 

realization that no one in this world 

is really safe as even kids as young 

as 3 years old are being massacred 

by a heartless individual. How much 

more us teens? Which is why we 

should always take into 

consideration our safety at all times, 

especially when we are going out 

alone. 

By: Allen Justin Alamban, International Business, Year 1  Photo Cr. CNA www.channelnewsasia.com 


